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Tornillo Early College High School
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
Date 06/04/2024, 2:30 pm 
Via Teams


Members Present:  Ms. Tonie Badillo, Mr. Jeff Brockhoff, Ms. Adriana Flores, Dr. Souraya Hajjar, Ms. Joanna Hernandez, Mr. Brian Kirby, Mrs. Elizabeth Otero, and Mr. Carlos Sandoval
I. Welcome
· Mr. Brockhoff welcomed the committee.
II. May Minutes 

· The May minutes were provided to the committee.
III. EPCC Updates
· Dean Kirby and Dr. Hajjar offered their continued support to the committee.
· Dean Kirby related that he has been in contact with Mrs. Otero regarding summer scheduling.  Three students could not take philosophy or psychology courses during the summer as the classes were full and unavailable.  Dean Kirby is looking at the possibilities for the students in Summer II; however, Dean Badillo mentioned that it is difficult to find facilitators during Summer II.  Mrs. Otero mentioned the Tornillo staff will serve as facilitators if students can enroll in Summer II.  
· Mrs. Otero related that a student on academic probation whose status changed to good standing could not register for a summer class because the change was delayed on the dashboard.  The delay prohibited her from registering for GOVT 2305.  Mrs. Otero is attempting to enroll the student in Summer II.

· Dean Badillo advised the committee that she and her staff are preparing for the Dual Credit Faculty Convening and fall faculty development workshop.  Her staff is also conducting degree audits for seven schools that will have their first graduating class in May 2025.  Preparation is taking place for the Leadership Summit.  

IV. Tornillo Update
· Mrs. Otero related three students are taking summer classes at Valle Verde and ten at Mission del Paso.  Mrs. Otero went to the campuses to meet with the students to ensure they were okay.  The students are doing well.
· Mrs. Otero advised that the summer bridge campus will occur during the second week of June.  Thrity licenses are available for the students.  Also, twenty students applied for the freshmen cohort from 46 8th-grade students.  

· Mrs. Otero related that five students are scheduled to graduate at the end of the summer.

V. Counselor’s Update
· Ms. Flores is available in June and July for the new student orientation.
· Ms. Beanes mentioned issues with getting textbooks and codes and said that first-day adoption textbooks work better for the school and students.
· Mr. Sandoval advised that EdReady software is available for use through December 31st.  The licenses can be used for all students, including 11th and 12th graders.  More licenses are available if needed.  

· Mr. Sandoval related the new leader convening is set for July 30th. 
VI. Upcoming Events

· Dean Kirby mentioned the School Store is being held at the Valle Verde Campus at 9:00 a.m. on July 20th. 
· On Saturday, June 22nd, the Pioneers 21 One-Day Summer Program, Mija, Yes You Can event is taking place for middle and high school students at Bel Air High School.  Dean Badillo forwarded the registration link to Mrs. Otero.

VII. Other Items
· None
VIII. Next Meeting
· The next meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 10th.  
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